
           Hyrum City 
                             J u n e    2 0 1 7 - N e w s l e t t e r  

Mayors Message – We have received record 

amounts of snow and rain this year.  Even so, we 

still need to be wise as we use water this summer.  

A typical Utah household will use twice as much 

water outside than necessary.  Utah consumes 

about 240 gallons of water per person per day.  For 

conservation tips and a residential lawn watering 

guide visit www.conservewater.utah.gov/guide.html 

Included is a list of water wise plants that adapt 

well to Utah’s arid climate & cold winters that only 

need to be watered once every 2 weeks, at most.  

This site also lists participating nurseries that carry 

water wise plants.  Examples of homeowners that 

have implemented these principles and plants in their own yards can be 

seen. I encourage you to take a look at this website and do your part to 

“slow the flow.” Have a great summer!  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

City Council Meeting Summary –  
*Approval was given to Neighborhood Non-Profit Housing who requested 

a change in the phasing line on their final plat. 

*Approval was given to Hidden Valley Development for a one year 

extension of the Preliminary Plat of Phase 1. 

*Certification of the Ropelato Annexation Petition was approved. 

*Public comment was received regarding a petition for annexation 

located between approximately Hwy. 101 and 400 North between 840 East 

and 1375 East. 

*Lela Rhodes discussed the possibility of a recreation community center in 

Hyrum. 

*Discussed annexation of 1.68 acres of real property located at 

approximately 2200 West 5000 South. 

*Award of bid was given to Circle B Irrigation for the Little Feeder Ditch 

Pumping Station Project. 

*Award of bid was given to Johnson’s Construction for the Hwy. 101 and 

165 culinary water project and the 700 East irrigation project. 

*A quarterly budget report was given. 

 
**The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is printed.  

Therefore the June City Council Meeting hasn’t taken place at the time this 

summary is composed.** 

4th of July Booth Vendors & Parade Applications – We are 

looking for booth vendors for our 4th of July Celebration as well as 

participants for our parade.  Applications are available at 

www.hyrumcity.com. 

June 

2017 
Upcoming Events: 

 

June 1 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 3 

Hot Wheels & Hot Dogs 

Hyrum City Square 

10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 

June 8 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 12 
Summer Reading Kick Off Party 

City Square 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 15 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 17 
Hardware Ranch Service Project 

 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon 

 

June 27 

Children’s Rodeo Games 

Hyrum City Museum 

1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Steve Adams             881-7573       

sadams@hyrumcity.com 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695           

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 
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Hyrum June Photo Contest – We need your photos representing June’s activities and weather. 

Photo ideas for June – butterflies, the Star Spangled Rodeo in Hyrum, horses in a green pasture, people 

recreating outdoors, kids enjoying splash pad at one of our two parks, Frisbee Golf at Salt Hollow Park, 

wildflowers in Blacksmith Fork Canyon, fields being cut, etc. Please enter your June photo in Hyrum 

City’s Photo Contest by July 2 by emailing them to sfricke@hyrumcity.com.  

A winner will be selected monthly and his/her photo will be displayed on the City’s wall. The winner will 

receive a $25.00 credit towards his/her utility bill or a $25 gift card. We are excited to see your photos 

you can submit them to Hyrum City sfricke@hyrumcity.com Original photo resolution should be a 

minimum of 16 megapixel, but you can submit in a smaller resolution if necessary. 

Hyrum City 2017 Queen Pageant – 
Congratulations to the following girls who were 

chosen to represent Hyrum City for 2017 (left to 

right): Josie Hall (Daughter of Jason & Janeal Hall), 

Maddie Adams (Daughter of Steve & Amy 

Adams), Mayra Lebow (Daughter of Eric & 

Jennifer Lebow), Brenna Roe (Daughter of Eldon 

& Jody Roe), Fernanda Silva (Daughter of Alma & 

Serafin Silva), and Rachel Barlow (Daughter of 

Kevin & Janice Barlow. Special thanks to 

everyone who participated and helped with the 

pageant. 

 

4th of July Celebration – A reminder of new changes that have been made to our upcoming 4th 

of July Celebration.  Property along the parade route can only be marked off and saved the day of 

the parade beginning at 5:00 a.m.  Anything marked before that time will be removed.  Over the years 

we have experienced damage to property as well as problems mowing and watering to prepare for 

our celebration.  Please help us inform others from our surrounding communities of this change.  

 

We appreciate the help of the Cache County Sherrif’s Office during our celebration.  The city council 

as well as the sheriff’s office continue to make safety our highest priority especially during our parade.  

Unsafe or reckless operations of vehicles will not be tolerated.  Entries that plan to distribute candy 

and/or other giveaways during the parade MUST assign someone to walk the parade route in order to 

safely distribute items to spectators.  Participants are not allowed to hang off the sides of vehicles during 

the parade, and all vehicles must remain in the travel lane of the parade. 

 

Parades are a wonderful way to bring communities together.  We want to make our city celebration 

as safe and fun as possible for everyone. 

 

Patriotic Program Children’s Choir – If you have children who will be in 3rd thru 8th grade this 

fall, they are invited to sing with the American Festival Chorus & The U.S.U. Summer Alumni Band at the 

Hyrum City Patriotic Program “Independence Day Salute,” Sunday, June 2nd at 7:00 p.m. at the Hyrum 

City Square. For more details or to register visit: www.eventbrite.com/e/sing-with-american-festival-

chorus-and-usu-alumni-band-tickets-33896282694  

 

Hyrum Star Spangled Rodeo Queen Contest – Applications are available now at the city 

offices for those interested in participating in the Hyrum Star Spangled Rodeo Queen Contest.  Contest 

is open to ages 9-25, (on the day of the contest) and can be living in Cache or any surrounding 

counties.  Contest will be held on Monday, June 5th at the Hyrum City Rodeo Arena.  For more 

information contact: Amanda Baldwin 512-1610 or email AmandaBaldwin46@yahoo.com. 
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Community Booth/Cache County Fair – Who is getting excited for the Cache County Fair? 

It’s coming soon, so mark August 10th -12th on your calendar.  The fairs theme this year is “Cache County 

Fair & Rodeo – Stirrup Some Fun!” Last year we had lots of great help preparing the community booth 

and we are looking for people who want to participate this year.  We need artists, creatists, 

constructionists, and any other people who would like to be involved.  If you have ideas for the booth, 

or want to help with the fun, please call or email Councilmember Craig Rasmussen (435) 245-7772 or 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com.  

 

Hardware Ranch Service Opportunity – In early December citizens of Hyrum have enjoyed 

the Holiday at Hardware Ranch for many years.  Attending this event has become an annual tradition 

for many families in our community.  To show our appreciation for the generosity of the folks at 

Hardware Ranch, we have scheduled a day where Hyrum citizens can provide service at Hardware 

Ranch to help with various projects to enhance and improve the area.  We will meet at the lodge 

parking lot at Hardware Ranch at 9:00 a.m. on June 17th and plan to be finished by noon.  Please RSVP 

via text to Councilmember Craig Rasmussen (435) 232-7265 for this activity with your name, phone 

number, the number of people in your party and what equipment from the list below that you can 

bring with you. You many also RSVP by e-mail to crasmussen@hyrumcity.com with the same 

information.  

 

Some of the projects we will be working on include camp site improvements, removal of fallen trees, 

repairing or building fences, landscaping, and trash cleanup.  Please being picks and shovels, 

wheelbarrows, rakes, will need 2 or 3 chainsaws with experienced operators, and fencing equipment.  

If someone has a trencher for trenching irrigation piping that they are willing to bring it would be a 

great asset.  Thank you! 

Hyrum City Dog Park – Hyrum City recently opened it’s first dog park on Hammer Road and 

Hyrum Blvd. This park is a place where your dogs can run free in a safe and fenced-in area that has 

hills, water, grass and dirt.  There are two separated areas in the park for both small and large dogs. 

 

Please remember to clean up after your dog and put the waste into the trash receptacles. Let's keep 

this park a beautiful and clean park for all of us to enjoy. 

 

Museum News – The museum is thrilled to announce the return of our Passport to Summer Fun 

children’s program this summer. Visit the museum starting Saturday, June 3rd to get your child(ren)’s 

passport and let the fun begin. The museum will host three drop-in activities during the summer where 

children can get special stamps in their passports, plus there are ten additional activities to keep them 

learning throughout the summer. Begin by visiting the museum tent at Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs on 

Saturday, June 3rd to get your passport and a special stamp that’s only available at this event. Drop-in 

activities will be Rodeo Games on June 27th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m., Grand Old Flag on July 4th after the 

parade, and Pioneer Games on July 20th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. 

Children who earn at least eight stamps during the summer are 

invited to our summer-end pizza party on August 10th.  Passports will 

be available throughout the summer at the museum.  

Finally, we hope to see you at our fifth annual car show fundraiser 

Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs on Saturday, June 3rd. Vehicle entrants can 

pre-register now at the museum or at www.hyrumcitymuseum.org. 

The show runs from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and it’s going to be 

another great year of spectacular vehicles, delicious food, antique 

tractors, local vendors, and dozens of prize drawings. This is the 

perfect way to kick your summer off while supporting the museum!  
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Library News – Summer reading is here! “Build a Better World” kickoff party will be on Monday, June 

12th at 6:30 p.m. at the Hyrum City Square.  Come enjoy bounce houses, sign up for the summer reading 

program and many more activities. 

 

All of our summer activities will be listed on Facebook, and Instagram. Sign up and join the fun. 

 

Children’s Activities: 

 Story time - Wednesdays 11:00 a.m., in story time room. 

 “Build your Imagination” – Thursday, June 15th, 12:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

 Movie Time – “Batman Movie”, June 16th, 2:00 p.m. 

 Field Day Games – Thursday, June 22nd, 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. City Square 

 Zootah – June 29th, 10:00 a.m. 

Teen Activities (ages 12-18): 

 Movie Day – Fridays, 2:00 p.m. 

 Cache Makers Building Day – June 14th, 3:00 p.m. 

 Nerf Gun War – June 28th, 3:00 p.m. Elite Hall.  

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.   

Mondays –  5 Breakfast & Bingo for a BUCK, 10:30 a.m.  

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  19 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

  26 Mystery Trip. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.  

  20 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 7 Birthday Party for everyone – games, prizes and free lunch. 

 14 Father’s Day Cookout & Band, 12:00 noon – Guys eat free.  

 21 Singing by Mary Gardner. 

 28 Piano by Diane Hardy. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

 8 Sweet Peas Picnic, 10:30 a.m. 

 15 Mystery Road Trip. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.

April Photo Contest Winner – Dustin Hawkes for his 

photo of a Black Willow Tree near the Blacksmith Fork River. 

 

 

 

April Mayor’s Choice Photo Contest 

Winner – Dustin Hawkes for the photograph 

of a spring bee. 

 

Thank you to all others who submitted photos 

for the photo of the month. All photos 

submitted will be displayed through a 

continuous slideshow on a screen at the City 

Office Building.


